KILKENNY BOROUGH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS OF MONTHLY MEETING HELD ON

14th JUNE, 2010, AT 7.30 PM

Mayor, Councillor  M. Noonan, Presiding.

Present:

Councillors:
Martin Brett, John Coonan, Betty Manning, Marie Fitzpatrick, David Fitzgerald, Kathleen Funchion, Joe Malone, Seán Ó hArgáin, Joe Reidy,  Andrew McGuinness.

Apologies:
 Paul Cuddihy.

Also Present:


Mr. J. Crockett, County Manager, Mr. J. Mulholland, Director of Services, Mr. B. Tyrrell, Town Clerk, Mr. K. Fitzgerald, Senior Engineer.

Mayor’s Summons of Meeting:

Notice dated 8th June, 2010, convening a Monthly Meeting for this date was read.

Item 1. :
Confirmation of Minutes:
Minutes of Monthly Meeting held on 10th May, 2010:
Minutes of Monthly Meeting held on 10th May, 2010, having been previously circulated were tabled for confirmation, it was

Proposed by Cllr. Joe Reidy

Seconded by Cllr. Andrew McGuinness

And Agreed:

“That the minutes as presented to this meeting be and are hereby adopted.”

The minutes were then signed by the Mayor.
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Item No. 2:
Matters brought forward by direction of the 


Mayor:







(i)
Congratulations:

The Mayor congratulated the following:

· all involved in the recent Special Olympics event held in Limerick.
· Kilkenny Musical Society for their recent A.I.M.S. nominations.
· All those involved in the success of Biodiversity Day on 22nd May, 2010.
· The successful conference on Local Economies.
· Darren O’Neill. Paulstown, Co. Kilkenny on his silver medal at the European Boxing Championships.
· John Comerford on his victory at the World Senior Racquetball Doubles Championships.
· O’Loughlin Gaels G.A.A. Club who participated in the National Feile in Ennis.
Item No. 3.

Part 8 Report on Provision of Bus Shelters:
Mr. John Mulholland outlined the details of the report which had been circulated.
It was:

Proposed by Cllr. Martin Brett


Seconded by Cllr. John Coonan


And Agreed:

“that the Provision of Bus Shelters proceed as outlined in the County Manager’s Report issued to the Members on 8th June, 2010.”

Mr. Mulholland also responded to questions from members in relation to other possible locations and advised that the scheme before the members could be expanded as the need arose.
Item No. 4.

Extinquishment of Public Right of Way at 



Riverside Drive/BishopsMeadows:





Mr. Brian Tyrrell, Senior Executive Officer advised that this issue was raised at the May monthly meeting and the statutory process to extinguish the Public Right of Way at Riverside Drive/Bishops Meadows could commence.
It was Proposed by Councillor Joe Reidy


Seconded by Councillor Andrew McGuinness

“That the statutory process to extinguish the Public Right of Way at Riverside Drive/Bishops Meadows commence”.
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Item No. 5:

Draft Economic Development Policy
Mr. J. Crockett, City and County Manager outlined the principal features of the  Kilkenny – Draft Economic Development Policy – Strategic Directions 2010 – 2016, which had been circulated to members on 8th June, 2010.
In response to questions from members the Manager advised that the draft policy set out key directions for Kilkenny’s economic development and that the draft policy should be put on public display for one month by way of a public consultation process.  Mr. Crockett also advised that the adoption of the plan would be quickly followed by a formal launch and a public relations and marketing campaign.

It was:

Proposed by Cllr. Sean OhArgaín

   

Seconded by Cllr. M. Fitzpatrick



And Agreed:

“That the Kilkenny Draft Economic Development Policy – Strategic Directions 2010 – 2016 be put on public display for one month”.

Item No. 6 :
Presentation on Research Survey carried out by




Waterford Institute of Technology
The Mayor welcomed Dr. Pat Lynch of Waterford Institute of Technology, Mr. Jim Flynn and Mr. Gary Graham of the Kilkenny City Centre Business Association.
Dr. Lynch presented the findings of research undertaken by the W.I.T. in relation to peoples’ experience of Kilkenny under various headings including shopping, parking, visitor experience, etc.

Mr. Flynn agreed to make the report available to members and he and Dr. Lynch responded to questions from members, particularly in relation to information on “leakage” of spend from Kilkenny City Centre.

Item No. 7 :

Historic Graveyard Grants Scheme
It was:

Proposed by Cllr. Joe Reidy



Seconded by Cllr. Martin Brett



And Agreed:

“That the Historic Graveyard Grants, as proposed in a report dated 2nd June, 2010 be and are hereby approved.”
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Item No. 8 :
Tidy Towns 2010
Mr. J. Mulholland provided an update of progress to date on Kilkenny Tidy Towns application for 2010 and referred to:
· Submission made by Keep Kilkenny Beautiful Committee for 2010 application.
· Extensive effort by Keep Kilkenny Beautiful Committee and Community Volunteers in all areas of city, e.g.  approach roads, Daly’s Hill and supplemented by increased staffing resources, Parade Warden and summer workers.
· Planting areas near completion at roundabouts.
· Grass cutting under way.
· Streetscape Paint Shceme.
· P.R. campaign currently being designed.
Item No. 9:

Notice of Motion in the name of Cllr. Martin Brett 


received 13.07.2009:





Notice having been given and following a debate, it was

Proposed by Cllr. Martin Brett

Seconded by Cllr. Betty Manning

And Agreed

"That Kilkenny Borough Council asks the Minister for Health to intervene to ensure that Accident & Emergency services are maintained at St. Luke's Hospital, Kilkenny, at the levels that they are currently at.”
Item No. 10:
Notice of Motion in the name of Cllr. Seán ÓhArgáin received 01.02.2010:





Notice having been given, it was

Proposed by Cllr. Sean OhArgaín

Seconded by Cllr. Betty Manning

And Agreed:

“That Kilkenny Borough Council notes with extreme concern recent revelations and medical evidence regarding hemp or ‘head’ shops and the unrestricted sale of hallucinogenic drug materials from many of these outlets.  We note the total lack of regulation of these premises and are particularly concerned that no age limits apply to the sale of goods and drug compounds from them.  Kilkenny Borough Council calls on the Minister for Health to immediately put in place a licensing and inspection structure for these premises and on the Minister for the Environment, Heritage and Local Government, to amend the Planning and Development Act to allow local authorities to prevent the opening or trading of such premises.
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Item No. 11:
Notice of Motion in the name of Cllr. John 



Coonan received 06.04.2010:


Notice having been given, it was

Proposed by Cllr. John Coonan

Seconded by Cllr. Martin Brett

And Agreed:

“That Kilkenny Borough Council as a matter of urgency carry out urgent reconstruction of the disintegrated footpath at New Street.”

Item No. 12:
Notice of Motion in the name of Cllr. Betty 



Manning and Cllr. Paul Cuddihy received 10.05.2010.
Notice having been given, it was

Proposed by Cllr. Betty Manning
Seconded by Cllr. Martin Brett
And Agreed:

“That the Borough Council include resurfacing of Fr. Hayden Road in road works for 2010”.

Item No. 13:
Notice of Motion in the name of Cllr. Kathleen 



Funchion received 02.06.2010.
Notice having been given, it was

Proposed by Cllr. Kathleen Funchion

Seconded by Cllr. Sean OhArgaín

And Agreed:

“That Kilkenny Borough Council:

· Condemns the Israeli attack on the Gaza Freedom Flotilla’s aid mission which has resulted in deaths and injuries of those attempting to bring much needed aid to the besieged city of Gaza, which has been subject to an Israeli blockade which is illegal under international law.

· Commends those Irish citizens who participated in this humanitarian mission to bring 10,000 tones of aid to the people of Gaza.

· Recognizing that this attack is an affront to international law and has endangered the lives of Irish citizens, calls on the Irish Government to:
-
Use it’s influence to discontinue the EU’s preferential trade 

agreement with Israel.
-
Support and seek the backing of other countries for a new 

international aid mission to Gaza which will ensure that 

necessary vital supplies reach the suffering people of that
besieged area."
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Item No. 14:
Notice of Motion in the name of Cllrs.  Sean 



Ó hArgaín and Paul Cuddihy received on 02.06.2010
This motion was withdrawn.
Item No. 15.
Notice of Motion in the name of Cllr. John



Coonan received 03.06.2010.




Notice having been given, it was

Proposed by Cllr. John Coonan
Seconded by Cllr. David Fitzgerald
And Agreed:

"That Kilkenny Local Authority adopt a policy for all future footpath refurbishment works that due provision is made for the drainage requirements of the down pipes of adjoining buildings and furthermore that through the planning process that a requirement is put in place for the provision and maintenance of suitable and adequate roof guttering and down pipes."
Item No. 16:
Any other Business
Mr. Brian Tyrrell advised of the following items:

(1)
repair works to the Town Hall lanterns will hopefully take place during 
July/August to restore and preserve the lanterns

(11)
the following meetings schedule:

(a)
Site visit to Talbot Tower on 15th June, 2010 at 3.00 p.m


(b)
Annual Borough Council meeting on 14th June, 2010


(c)
Joint Policing Committee meeting on 18th June, 2010


(d)
Municipal Policy Committee meeting on 24th June, 2010

This concluded the business of the meeting.

Signed:









MAYOR

Date:
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